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Public School

Parents & Citizens Association

	MINUTES

2 March 2016



Meeting opened at 6.30pm

	ITEMS
	MINUTES

	1.  Introductory Matters

	Welcome & Recording of Attendance
	Mark Lilley, Tanya McNaughton, Caitlin Moroney, Kerri McCaw, Catherine Witcomb, Troy Andrews, Mandy Collins, Pennie Pieb, Rebekah Flynn, Craig Partridge, Nat Meehan

	Apologies
	Rebecca Renshaw

	Minutes of Last Meeting
	Minutes of the previous meeting be taken as read and moved as correct.

Moved M Lilley.  Seconded M Collins CARRIED

	2.  Action Items from last Meeting

	
	

	3.  Action Items from this meeting

	C Partridge
	· Purchase 3 gazebos measuring 3’ x 3’
· Purchase 4 large water containers for athletics carnival

· Confirm status of blazers

· Organise an assessment of electricity in canteen

	P&C (next meeting)
	· Discuss working bee for sensory garden at next P&C meeting. Possibly a Friday afternoon?

· Discuss new benches to replace older ones
· Discuss if we would like Kate Washington to visit out meeting
· Discuss fundraising ideas for 2016

	N Meehan 
	· Measure for shade cloths at side of hall and cost some available options

· Look into council grants available 

	K McCaw
	· Upload new canteen price list to website

	R Flynn / K McCaw
	· Download data from online survey

	4.  Reports


	Principal
	· See separate report attached
· Parliament Opening – 7 March

· HRHS GATS day – 22 March

· Harmony Day + Easter Hat Parade – 24 March (open classrooms)

· Athletics Carnival – 31 March. Provisions will be made for water, shade, parent helpers to follow their own child/children, reminding students to wear hats and sunscreen. 

· Cross Country – 8 April

	Treasurer
	· See separate report attached

· Books have been audited. Some procedures will need to be done slightly differently in the future – eg Uniform Money, bulk deposits need to be itemised.

	Canteen Committee
	M Collins advised:

· Decided against doing Hot Cross Bun fundraiser
· $5,500 presented to P&C from canteen in 2015 – great result considering the number of closures and effects of the storm.
· Last red day was very profitable - $830 profit

· Harmony Day – canteen will provide a multicultural feast including tacos, sushi, lasagne, pavlovas, paella.

· Alison Taylor will be helping with rostering this year

· Will have to look at upgrading electricity

· Looking at beautifying the room outside the canteen

	Uniforms
	· Kim Penfold is helping with uniforms while Catherine is unwell. Thank you Kim and Catherine for organising this transition. 

	Correspondence
	· Flyer received about sunscreen fundraiser
· Correspondence received from Kate Washington about being involved with local P&C committees.

	5.  General Business and Other Business Arising

	Other business
	· P Lieb asked if zoning changes around Raymond Terrace will affect our school. C Partridge answered that these changes will not affect us.
· C Witcomb suggested raffling a motorbike as a fundraiser. Will discuss this, and other fundraising ideas, at our next meeting.
· T McNaughton cannot continue in her role as President this year, and asks that everyone think about the roles and what they might be able to take on this year.


	Agenda items
	Any items for inclusion in the agenda should be emailed to Tanya McNaughton at darren.mcnaughton1@bigpond.com.au 



	Next Meeting
	6.30pm Wednesday, 3 April (including AGM) 


Meeting closed at 8.45pm. 
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